




Mr. Schultz made a motion to appoint Tim Brandstetter to an unexpired te1m to the Zoning 
Commission, beginning January 1, 2022 through December 31, 2025, seconded by Ms. Wolff 
and the motion carried. 

Mr. Schultz made a motion to re-appoint Karen Wikoff as an alternate member to the Zoning 
Commission, for a five-year tenn beginning January 1, 2022, seconded by Ms. Wolff and the 
motion carried. 

Mr. Schultz made a motion to re-appoint Randy Merrill to the Board of Zoning Appeals for a 
five-year term beginning January 1, 2022, seconded by Ms. Wolff and the motion carried. 

Mr. Schultz made a motion to appoint Greg Hom to an unexpired term to the Board of Zoning 
Appeals, beginning January 1, 2022 through December 31, 2024, seconded by Ms. Wolff and 
the motion carried. 

Mr. Schultz made a motion to appoint Cheryl Eckelman as an alternate member to the Board of 
Zoning Appeals, to an unexpired term beginning January 1, 2022 through December 31, 2023, 
seconded by Ms. Wolff and the motion carried. 

Mr. Wright advised of an item Townships in Ohio do before the next budget year. He proposed 
Resolution 2021-49 that would authorize travel expenses for the Board of Trustees and the 
Fiscal Officer. This would be for any required conferences, meetings, trainings or programs 
throughout the year. 

Mr. Schultz made a motion to adopt Resolution 2021-49 a resolution approving travel expenses 
for Township Trustees and Township Fiscal Officer and dispensing with the second reading, 
seconded by Ms. Wolff and the motion carried. 

Mr. Wright advised that at the end of each year the Board sets the payrates for non-contracted 
employees for the following year. For the four collective bargaining units, those rates of pay 
are previously established by the various four contracts. For the majority of the non-bargaining 
employees the rate increase for 2022 would be approximately 4% and that is taking a look at 
the consumer price index and rate of inflation currently. He referred to the list of non-union 
employees list attached to the memo reflecting the payrates for 2022. 

Mr. Schultz made a motion to approve the attached Township employee compensation list 
effective the beginning of the pay period following Janumy 1, 2022, seconded by Ms. Wolff and 
the motion carried. 

Mr. Schultz made a motion that the Board authorize the Township Administrator and the 
Township Law Director to finalize and execute a new collective bargaining agreement with 
Teamsters Local 100 coveting the unionized workforce in the Township Service Department to be 
in effect until December 31, 2024, seconded by Ms. Wolff and the motion carried. 

Chair Wolff concluded the business portion of the meeting and wished everyone a Meny 
Christmas and Happy New Year. 

Public Comment: Susan Hardin, 6110 Second Street, Mimniville, spoke in oppos1t1on to 
perceived parking issues in Miamiville and grants being sought by Mian1i Township to add 
pm·king in a residential area in Miamiville. She expressed concern over potential future 
development plans in the area; and gave thoughts on where parking would be suitable in her 
op1mon. 

Mr. Wright commented that the Township is not purchasing any prope1ty. He shm·ed that traffic 
counts m·e up and there are more trail users. He described some parking issues where vehicles are 
in the grass, sometimes on the state 1ight of way and on a private prope1ty. He stated there is no 
pursuit by Miami Township to buy property in Miamiville. He stated that it is c01Tect that the 
Township did seek some state funding for a public parking lot fully within the right of way. He 
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is not unique). He stated he was very prelinunary with a conversation with one property owner 
and did leav()fuessages for others. PPH 
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